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 Eversource has alerted me that Barnes Tree Company will be in town over the next 4 weeks to 
prune trees and maintain clearance around various power lines. 
 

 Sagamore residents on Tecumseh and Brady Roads have received notice from the North 
Sagamore Water District that construction has begun on the installation of the Norris Road Tank 
Transmission Water Main.  The roadwork is expected to last 4 to 6 weeks and is expected to be 
complete by mid-November, depending on the weather.  The Phillips Road Water Main is also 
due to be replaced this fall with temporary paving installed throughout the winter and final 
paving to be done next spring. 
 

 I’d like to acknowledge and thank Chief Esip and the Police Department for doing the necessary 
work to apply for grants for the body-worn camera program.  Bourne Police has been awarded 
$61,482 for this important initiative in FY24. 
 

 The Conservation Department has been awarded a Water Quality Management Planning Grant 
from DEP for “Benthic Flux Monitoring in Red Brook Harbor to Support TMDL Development.” 
 

 ISWM and the Recycling Committee has also helped secure $23,400 in funds from DEP through 
the Sustainable Materials Recover Program for continue the great work they do to divert waste 
through recycling. 


